
 

 

Lancasterian Primary School 
A safe and welcoming learning community where: 

- we all aim high; 

- everyone is included; 

- creativity is valued. 

     

Issue No:  10                                              Date: Friday 17 November 2021 

    www.lancasterianprimary.co.uk       @LancasterianPri 

WEEKLY NEWSLETTER 

Top Attendance for the week: Early Years: Byron 93.8%      KS1: Andrews 95.9%   KS2:  Mian 99.3%  

 

 

 

 

 

 

Haringey Connected  Communities 

Coffee Morning - Thursday 25th   

November 8.55am-9.55am. Their 

School Support Workers can  

support with:  

 

Housing 

Employment 

Parenting and childcare 

Benefits and financial guidance  

EU settlement  

Council Tax  

ESOL 

Come along to the coffee morning 

to find out more about the support, 

advice or guidance they can 

offer. For more information visit 

their website http://www.haringey

.gov.uk/community/connected-

communities  

We are celebrating the following children 
who received their 100% for the summer 
term badge! 

Cinar Atiz    

Raheim Atta 

Omar Aydanov 

Isabella Boafo 

Dawid Borowiecki 

Crystal-Jane Dullaway 

Nonso Ekufu 

Vanessa Kossakowska 

Cassius Poponne 

Tahlia Blair 

Mahalia-Mae Morrison  

Freddie Elvin 

Mariana Sherebayani 

Angelo Ukaj 

Agnes Miller 

Marko Plajstek  

Kenya Shakespeare– 

Allen  

Maya Fleming  

Aziz Polat 

Aiden Hoxha 

Asmin Dogan 

Sarya Camkiran 

Esrom Asmelash  

Trevonte Goodridge-

Lyons  

Dominique Lyndon 

Berzan Yapici  

Veronica Bazell 

Dante Busulwa 

Ikenna Ekufu 

Tariq Gordon-

Anderson 

Phuc Le 

Nova Smith  

Jun Chen 

Xaela Poponne 

Rita De Castro Figueria 

Jaquan Myall 

Kyrie Patterson 

Taevourn Poris 

Thomas Ellis  

Aren Catikkas 

Ella Cowen 

Rahime Ekinci 

Gabriel Fries 

James Gibek  

Maya Fleming 

Agit Kaya 

Otis Steer 

Lela Dombai-

Walters  

Leon Dyer  

Ali Hayirli 

Luka Plajstek 

Angel Vanegas-Tito  

http://www.lancasterianprimary.co.uk
https://twitter.com/LancasterianPri


 

 

 

https://mailchi.mp/haringey/send-news-101121?e=adbcf11f8d#adulthood 

 

Please click on the above link to view the full Haringey newsletter. 

 

Below are just some of the things Haringey is currently offering: 



 

 

 

Thank you to everyone who made a poppy or a wreath for Remembrance Day 
this year. Here are just a few of the amazing creations that our children made. 
 
We also raised £35 from selling poppies which will go to the Royal British Legion. 



 

 

 

Christmas is coming early to Haringey and Santa has a very special message for you. He 

will be popping up all over the borough this year. Come see him in his grotto and young 

ones will receive a free gift. There are festive markets, carol singing, pop up film screen-

ings, food and drink, crafts fairs, Christmas lights and much more. Come join in the Xmas 

family fun. 

The Christmas spirit kicks off in Muswell Hill this Saturday 20 November from 10am-5pm. 

Book the free tickets using the link below: 

 

https://www.eventbrite.com/e/muswell-hill-christmas-grotto-2021-

tickets-198204594277 



 

 

STARS OF THE WEEK  

The children below have demonstrated exemplary attitudes and behaviours in school for the following reasons: 

Andrews 
Stoyan  For challenging yourself in maths, using the subtraction symbol and using different strategies to 

solve problems.  

Andrews 
Freddie For making excellent observations in a history lesson– talking about things that Imari Inclusion 

would be fond of. 

Rashmi Ismail For showing excellent behavior for learning all week! Keep it up! 

Rashmi 
Ovion For always being respectful like Ronnie respect! And always trying hard to concentrate on the 

carpet ready to learn! 

Jeffers 
Roni For always sharing interesting and exciting ideas with the class and showing how much learning 

you do at home.  

Jeffers Cassius  For being like Leila and seeing the importance and Love in reading– so amazing to see. 

Ringgold 
Caela For writing an excellent version of our ‘Claude story’ this week. She is really pushing herself and 

has created a great piece of writing.  

Ringgold 
Chisem For trying her best to take part in all activities. She has settled into school now and we are so 

proud of her! 

Akala Youssef  For being a 3 times table champion! Well done! 

Akala  Julia  For writing a fantastic non-chronological report in her extended write this week. Well done! 

Dahl 
Nova For having high aspirations in class this week. Well done for sharing your ideas, following in-

structions and completing some lovely work.  

Dahl 
Arlo For his positive approach this week. He has been just like Hetty and Leila and been super suc-

cessful.  

Mian Amber For participating in class discussions, it has been lovely to see her trying so hard. 

Mian David  For his enthusiasm towards writing a non-chronological report.  

Kerr 
Ridwan  For using excellent creative language in his narrative, he always ensures to include what is 

asked and goes above and beyond to research new vocabulary at home! 

Kerr 
Xaela For  excellent work on Roman gods and goddesses and mythology– well done for demonstrating 

high aspirations with your comic strip! 

Coelho 
Eida  For always having enthusiasm for learning and growing just like Gerty, resulting in a great 

written story yesterday.  

Coelho Kuzey  For channeling Gerty and Ronnie this week by making a real effort with his learning behaviours.   

Magorian 
Gyulshen For being like Leila in reading this week– she is always ready to ask questions and make connec-

tions– well done! 

Magorian 
Clara For being like Leila and Gerty In maths this this week– it is great to see you feeling confident to 

share you ideas! 

Blackman 
Nilayda For her positive attitude to learning. You are resilient like Gerty and work hard like Leila.  

Blackman 
Leon For your Hetty-high writing. You wowed with your choice of language and figurative language! 

Zephaniah  
James For having a super growth mindset and improving his attitude to learning over the last two 

weeks.  

Zephaniah 
Abdi For having much improved focus in lessons. He has clearly used his growth mindset! 



 

 

 



 

 

 

Following updated advice from Haringey Public Health, we will be slightly changing our re-
sponse to  confirmed cases of COVID-19  
in the school as follows: 

• Children from reception age or above identified as a close contact of someone who has tested 
positive for COVID-19 will be asked to take a Lateral Flow Device (LFD) rapid test as soon as it is 
possible to do so (i.e. after school) and before returning to school – and repeat the LFD test 3 days 
later. 

• Close contact staff members will also be told to take a Lateral Flow Device (LFD) test as soon as 
it is possible to do so (i.e. after school) and before returning to school and every day for 7 days. 

• If there are two or more cases within the same class, we will ask the entire class (staff and pu-
pils) to take a PCR test and to take an LFD test as soon as it is possible to do so – and repeat the 
LFD test 3 days later. 

• Families can get LFD tests for free from pharmacies and libraries, but the we can provide from 
our own stock if absolutely necessary. 

Please continue to work with us as we adapt to changing infection rates, following advice from 

Public Health. 



 

 

 

 
Our whole school attendance target is 96%  
 
Good attendance will help your children do there best in school, college and at work, see our 
tips below.  
 
• Your children can suffer academically if they miss 10 percent of the school year or about 18 
days. That can be just one day every two weeks, and that can happen before you know it.  
• Some absences are unavoidable. We understand that children will get sick and need to stay 
home occasionally. The important thing is to get your children to school as often as possible.  
• Sporadic absences, not just those on consecutive days of school, matter. Before you know it 
– just one or two days a month can add up to nearly 10 percent of the school year.  
• If too many absences occur, it is still a problem whether they are excused or unex-
cused because they represent lost learning time in the classroom.  
• Attendance matters as early as nursery. Studies show many children who miss too many 
days in kindergarten and first grade can struggle academically in later years. They often have 
trouble mastering reading by the end of third grade.  
• Nursery is a great time to start building a habit of good attendance. Young children with 
poor attendance in preschool also lose out on valuable learning time and if chronic absence 
continues into kindergarten, it can pull down academic achievement.  
• Families should avoid extended holidays that require your children to miss school. Try to 
book holidays during the school holidays.  
• For younger children, you can set a regular bedtime and morning routine. Try to en-

sure they get 9 to 11 hours of sleep.  



 

 

Your School Photograph is Ready! 

 
Vancols Photographers are pleased to confirm that the School Photographs are ready to view using the QR code on your 
proof card. 
If you have already scanned the QR code on the Proof and registered you will receive an auto-email notification. 
If you have not done it yet, don’t panic, you can still view it by scanning the QR code on your Proof and following the 
instructions. 
If by chance you have not received your Proof or it has been lost you can call Vancols Parent Line on 01206 273711, you 
will need an admission number from the school. 
The website for these codes is getphotos.co.uk 
The online cut-off date for orders to be placed for free postage back to the school is 18th November 2021 
 
Thank you. 

A Reminder to pay school fees 

 

Dear Parents,  

Please ensure that school fees are paid in advance either per week or per term.  

This can be done via Scopay. If you haven't already please ensure that you set up a Scopay account.  

www.scopay.com  

Thankyou for your cooperation.  

Full Time Nursery Funding 
30-hour code renewal 

Could you please check your code eligibility status and 
renew it if needed. 

If your grace period is ending this term and your code 
has not been renewed in time we won't be able to as-

sist you with the full-time nursery place from next 
term. 

 
Please contact the office if you have any questions. 

Thank you 

Please turn off your engines! 

Now that we are approaching the colder 

months, to avoid polluting our environment 

please ensure that all car engines are turned 

off when waiting to pick up or drop off your 

children. We take pride in our neighbourhood 

and it is in our best interest to take care of it.  

 

Thank you.  

http://www.getphotos.co.uk/


 

 

 

Starting Primary School in 2022 – Reception Admissions 

We would love to welcome your child to join Lancasterian Primary School in September 2022.  

If you would like any information about our school, you can visit our school website https://www.lancasterianprimary.co.uk/  

All children starting in reception class at Lancasterian Primary School in September 2022 will receive the following free of 

charge: 

• a Kindle Fire tablet (or equivalent) to support with home learning, a school jumper and a school bag. 

If your child was born between 1 September 2017 and 31 August 2018 you will need to apply for a reception school place for 

September 2022.  

You must submit your application by 15 January 2022 

Any applications received after 15/01/2022 will be processed after all those who applied on-time, and families could potential-

ly miss out on a place at their preferred school. 

If you are not able to apply online, please contact school admissions to request a paper form however there must be a legiti-

mate reason for you not applying online. This form must reach school admission team by 15/01/2022. 

USEFUL INFORMATION: 

www.haringey.gov.uk/children-and-families/schools-and-education/school-admissions/starting-primary-school - All relevant     

information 

www.haringey.gov.uk/schooladmissions - Booklet and open events information. 

www.eadmissions.org.uk – E-admission site/online application. 

www.haringey.gov.uk/schooladmissions - Distance Calculator  

schooladmissionscs@haringey.gov.uk - This is the email address parents can use if they are out of borough residents re-

questing their home to school distance measurements for Haringey schools. 

Secondary School Applications 
 
The deadline to apply for secondary schools have now passed please speak to Haringey Admission Team if you 
have not yet submitted your application.  
 
schooladmissions@haringey.gov.uk  
0208 489 1000.   
https://www.haringey.gov.uk/children-and-families/schools-and-education/school-admission 

https://www.lancasterianprimary.co.uk/
http://www.haringey.gov.uk/children-and-families/schools-and-education/school-admissions/starting-primary-school
http://www.haringey.gov.uk/schooladmissions
http://www.eadmissions.org.uk
http://www.haringey.gov.uk/schooladmissions
mailto:schooladmissionscs@haringey.gov.uk
mailto:schooladmissions@haringey.gov.uk


 

 


